Monday June 9, 2025

Belle Plaine Community Center

9:30 a.m.

At 9:30 a.m. Alvin Bartz called to order the June 2025 monthly board meeting present for roll call was Wade Wisnefske Supervisor #1, Luke Heling Supervisor #2, Kristine Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff Treasurer.

7 Citizens Present

AGENDA:

Lynn Tober Shawano County board member gave an update from the Shawano County meeting she has attended.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Colleen went over the bank statements and the bills to be paid, Luke made a motion to approve the report, seconded by Wade, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

CLERKS REPORT

The minutes from the May monthly meeting had been sent to the board members. With no corrections or additions Wade made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Luke, all in favor non opposed, motion carried.

AGENDA:

Liquor Licenses

Liquor licenses and one cigarette license were gone over and discussed. Wade made a motion to approve the licenses as presented, seconded by Luke, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Electronic and Recycling Event

Alvin talked about the recent electronic and recycling event that was held at the town. We will try to get a date set early for next year so we can send a notice on the date with the taxes. Alvin also stated that we can use the Market Messenger for posting information for residents.

Short Term Rental Ordinance and Zoning Ordinances

The Board went over the Short-Term Rental ordinance the posting in the Shawano Leader needs to be removed, it will be posted on the town hall door and on the website. It will be signed at the June 27th special meeting. The Zoning updates are completed. Wade made a motion to approve the zoning Ordinance, seconded by Luke, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. The zoning ordinance was then signed by Alvin and attested by the Clerk.

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

Alvin talked about how the town can cut some expenses, he said we could cut out chip sealing for this year. We will need to order parts to repair the tractor bucket.

Alvin also stated that in 2028 the town's portion for a new truck will be about \$92,872.00, however when we sell the old truck we can keep that money. Dick opened up the Compost site last Saturday to cover for Marie.

Alvin said he had received a call from someone on River Bend Road was burning plastic, Also, another complaint came from someone on Maple leaf stating that in the field in front of their house they think the farmer was spraying Round up.

On the bill for the Fire department there is a charge for cutting a gas line by workers in the right of way. The costs were charged to the town; the town needs to charge that bill to We Energies to be reimbursed.

Alvin stated that residents call his home call at all hours, he has received calls at 8:00 p.m. and even 10:00 p.m.

Next month Alvin will have on the agenda Gibson Island appointees and he will also have Grievance Committee appointees for Zoning.

SUPERVISOR REPORT

Luke stated he recently attended a County Zoning Committee meeting at the Courthouse. He also stated that the new additions to the State Chicken Ordinance will not affect us since we already have our own. Luke asked about attending the

WTA Fall Conference. Alvin said the town would pay for it if he would like to attend.

Wade made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Luke, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Adjourned at 10:45 a.m.

Kristine Vomastic Clerk